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March 20, 1972

%xsa Lyﬁi& P._H@las

. 45-313 Puali Street.

Kaﬁaeh@, Kawaii @67@%  :
Daar Mzs. Ealasu

_ " Your p@titimﬁ {A?l 30%) to amend the land use
district boundaries from an ﬁgxicultural pistrict
.into the Urban Diatziet for approximately 2.78 acres
at H@n&le, Kﬂa&ao, Eexth Kona, Hawaii, idenﬁifiabla by
Tax Hap Key 7=9=~03s 5,_%&% denied by the Land Use
Csmmissioﬁ at it@ maa%ing on Earch 1?, 1972

Erier to takiag aQti@n @n y@%g petiﬁi@n. the
enclo%aé staff msmaraﬁdum was prasant@d te the '

: c@mmis%iﬁn. ::f

Shguld yeu ﬁaaira @ny fmzthag 1nfexmation or hava
ﬁaﬁy quastiens, ?3@&%@ f&@l fr@e ta contaet us,

Very truly yaurs,:

TATSUOC PUJIMOTO

- Exa¢utiva Officer

. Enclosure : - '
oo ﬁawaii Plaaaiﬂg chmisgion B







STATE OF HAWAILI
LAND USE COMMISSION

MEMORANDUM March 17, 1972
10:30 a.m,

TO: Land Use Commission

FROM Staff

SUBJECT: A71-308 -~ LYDIA P, HALAS

On January 7, 1972 a public hearing was held on
Mrs. Lydia P, Halas' redquest to amend the State Land Use
District Boundary for 2.78 acres of land at Honalo, North
Kona, Hawaiil, from an Agricultural to an Urban designation.
Mrs. Halas proposes to subdivide the land into 6 lots and
convey them to her children.

At its October 28, 1971 meeting, the Hawaii County
Planning Commission unanimously voted to recommend that this
petition be denied based on the findings that the existing
roadway leading to the subject property is inadequate to
serve the proposed subdivision and that the existing water
system cannot serve this area.

Staff evaluation of this reqguest find that during the
1969 boundary review, approximately 37 acres were added to
the Honalo-Kainaliu Urban District. This addition increased
the Urban zoned area by 50 percent. However, no significant
changes in development trends within this Urban District
have occurred since the reclassification. In a decade the
North Kona population increased 8.6 percent or from 4,450
in 1960 to 4,830 in 1970. The increase, o wever, was offset .
by a decline of 6.7 percent in South Kona's population of
4,290 persons in 1960 to 4,000 in 1970,

Reports from the County planning staff and the Hawaii
County Department of Water Supply indicate that the existing
10-foot easement for a 6-lot subdivision is inadequate and
would require a 20 foot wide right-of-way with pavement and a
water tank would need to be constructed since the water
service elevation lies below the property in gquestion. The
County's Deputy Planning Director indicated that site
improvements for this subdivision request may be more costly
than what Mrs. Halas may anticipate at this time.

Recommendation

Based on the above findings, the staff concurs with the
Hawaii County Planning Commission in recommending denial of
*his petition,






